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Q&A #1 – NEWTOWN COMMUNITY CENTER
On November 18, 2013, the Town of Newtown announced that it will receive a $15 million multi-year grant from GE for the development, construction, and operation of a community center.  The Town will be issuing a series of Q&A documents to ensure the community is informed throughout the building process.  We welcome any questions from the public and will work to incorporate expanded questions and answers on future Q&As.  Question? Please submit it here:    http://www.newtown-ct.gov/Public_Documents/index
	QUESTION
	ANSWER

	Why did GE make this donation?
	· GE has 150+ employees who live in Newtown.  Jeff Immelt, Chairman and CEO of GE said, “GE has been part of the Newtown community for many years and we are committed to supporting our friends, family and neighbors as they continue to heal.”

	How did GE decide on a community center for their donation?
	· Over the last year, GE Newtown colleagues identified several ideas to help the town and identified that a community center was one of the town’s greatest needs.

	What is the intent of the donation?

	· The intent of the donor (GE) is to help Newtown create a facility that does not exist today and which will have programming designed to meet community needs. Of the $15 million, $10 million will be committed to the development and construction of this new facility.   The remaining $5 million will be dedicated to operating costs for the center over five years, including the hiring of experienced professional staff.

	Will GE have any ownership rights to the facility?
	· No, the community center will be owned and operated by the Town of Newtown.

	What steps/actions has the Town taken to advance this project?
	· Several months ago the Town put together an informal, ad hoc, study group of representatives from the Commission on Aging, Parks and Recreation, town department heads, and community leaders.  That group has begun the process of identifying current and future needs as well as reviewing the research done over past years on the development of a community center and a senior center. 

	Where will the facility be located?
	· A feasibility study will determine if the community center can be added to the Fairfield Hill Campus. The original plan for the community center located the facility on the site of the former Litchfield hall/Yale Lab buildings.  It is important that this project integrate well with long-range plans for the NYA.  

	How would Newtown seniors and other residents be involved with this project?
	· It is important that the voices of the community are heard in the development of this facility.  The active participation of the Parks and Recreation Commission and the Commission on Aging, along with the directors of those departments is essential.  Further, general public input will be solicited at many steps along the way. Plans for the facility would progress through multiple public hearings.  

	When do you expect the community center construction to be completed?
	· The Town’s goal is to have design and construction complete in 2016.
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